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While the spiritual leader of the Celestial Church of Christ worldwide, Rev. Olatosho Oshoffa was in 
speaking tour in Côte d’Ivoire, Mr. Eugène Ahondjo the Regional Director of Witnessing and Education 
based on his constant communication with the Celestial Church of Christ, invited him with some of the 
leadership in his church to our headquarters for a meeting on April 12, 2017. 
 
On that day, Rev. Oshoffa together with other 8 representatives of his church came to visit our 
headquarters. Dr. Cho, regional president of FFWPU West Africa, welcomed the guests. Our members 
who participated at the meeting were included regional secretary general, regional director of witnessing 
and education, president of FFWPU Côte d’Ivoire, high evangelist, Lale Gustave of the Blessed Family 
Department, Evangelist Anzouan Arsène, Youth President, secretary of FFWPU Côte d’Ivoire, the chief 
staff of communication, a journalist, a cameraman and two ladies. 
 
Rev. Ahondjo briefed the guests on our movement and the World Summit 2017. He emphasized on the 
need for a reformation of Celestial Church of Christ through family values and the marriage blessing 
which can lead to the unification of Celestial Church of Christ worldwide. 
 
Responding to that address, Rev. Oshoffa said that he appreciates the work of Rev. Moon a lot. And he 
said, he is open with the idea of receiving lectures in his churches (3000 churches with more than 300000 
memberships in all around Côte d’Ivoire). 
 
After Lunch, the Director of witnessing and education gave a presentation on Unification Principles 
focusing on Five Principal of Peace, including a brief introduction about True Parents. The guests were 
moved by the presentation. A lady even mentioned that it is the first time to hear such a truth, so clearly. 
 



 

 

 
 
After the lecture, Dr. Cho offered a pack of Ginseng Extract to each guests personally. And Later we had 
a group picture all together. 
 
Based on our discussion, we are going to have meeting with staff members and leadership of the Celestial 
Church of Christ soon, to make a plan to start our seminars for the key leaders of CCC in Côte d’Ivoire 
and select couples and young adults to participate at the cosmic blessing on September. 
 

 


